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Welcome to the June edition of the Ripley Town Council newsletter. We aim to make Ripley a better place. We will try 

and help all those who need it, by building and strengthening relationships with individuals, groups and  

communities.  We aim to create a more secure and inclusive Ripley by helping individuals, families and  

communities to thrive. We will work towards a more fairly shared society seeking to strengthen opportunities for all in 

education, health, housing, employment, transport, leisure and culture. 

 

Contents:  Ŀ Thank you Ŀ Big Day Out 2021 Ŀ  Coronavirus information Ŀ Environment ɇ River Starts Here update 
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Please recycle this newsletter 

 

 

 You are amazing! 
We are writing this newsletter at the beginning of 
May, so some of the information in this edition may 
have changed by the time you come to read it in 
June 2020.  

Since our last newsletter, the world has become a  
completely different place. One thing is for sure, our  
residents, hospital, doctorsô surgeries, businesses, shops 
and schools in the Ripley Township have been brilliant 
and have adjusted amazingly to the new measures put in 
place by the Government. 

New and pre-existing groups have been helping the  
vulnerable and people self-isolating.  We are so proud of 
all the NHS staff and key workers who work and live in 
our Township for all the sacrifices they are making to 
help others.  We thank you all very much and we are 
proudly clapping for you at 8pm each Thursday evening.  

We have changed the way we work at Ripley Town 
Council. Our two, part time members of staff are currently 

working from home but you can still contact us using the 
details on the back page. We have temporarily  
postponed some of our regular committee meetings, 
however we have started to have online meetings which 
are open to members of the 
public. Please visit the 
ómeetingô section of our  
website for meeting agendas 
and details of how you can 
join the meeting either on your  
computer or on the telephone.  
Our management team is also 
meeting online each Friday  
afternoon with the Town Clerk 
and Deputy Clerk to discuss 
any matters arising for the 
Council. 
 
We have set up a dedicated page on our website for  
residents and businesses, relating to Coronavirus, with 

help and advice. Please 
visit it from the home 
page of our website. 

Please keep adhering 
to the advice from the  

Government. 
 

We are very proud of 
our local community.  

Ripleyõs Big Day Out 2020  

cancelled 

Regretfully, this yearôs Big Day Out at  

Midland Railway on 1st July 2020, has been  

cancelled. Donôt worry because it will be back, bigger 

and better next year! Save the date,  

Wednesday 7th July 2021, 12pm - 7pm.  
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Ripley Town Centre traders at the meeting 

If you are in the óvulnerableô or óshieldingô category 
and need help with food shopping or collecting  
prescriptions, help is available to you. Derbyshire 
County Council are coordinating a massive  
community response to make sure people in these 
categories are supported. 

You can register for help by calling 01629 535091 or 
by going on their website www.derbyshire.gov.uk 

  
Likewise, if you would like to register as a volunteer to 
help people in your area who do not have anyone else 
who can help them, please contact Derbyshire County 
Council. 

Local Coronavirus help, advice & news 

Ripley Salvation Army Foodbank 

The Salvation Army on Heath 

Road in Ripley have a  

foodbank which is accessible to 

families and individuals who are 

referred there by a healthcare  

professional, the Job Centre or 

Social Services. Once the  

referral has been made and checks have been carried 

out, they will contact you to set up an appointment to 

either collect your food parcel or have it delivered,  

depending on your circumstances. 

If you would like to donate non perishable food items 

to this food bank, please drop them off at the Salvation 

Army on Heath Road on Fridays. 

The Ripley Salvation Army can be contacted on 

07776 769686 for further information. 

Ripley Town Council have received a Ã500 grant from 

Tesco Bags of Help and donated it all to this food bank 

so they can buy supplies for Ripley Township  

residents in need. 
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Thank you for continuing to  

support local traders throughout 

the Ripley Township during this 

difficult time. Where possible, they 

have been open to serve our  

community with essential goods. 

They have been doing an amazing job - thank you.  

Ripley Town Council pledge to help local shops 

and traders promote their goods and services when 

the Ripley Township has fully reopened again. 

Ripley Bands 
on Crossley 
Park update 
We were due to 

bring you a  

wonderful  

programme of 

musical  

entertainment 

this summer.  

That is currently 

on hold. Weôll 

bring you more 

news on this in 

due course. 

http://www.derbyshire.gov.uk

